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Attachments:  

 

Recommendation: 

THAT the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby receives for 

information Report CS-2024-12-52 prepared by Matt McClinchey, Parks, and 

Facilities Supervisor.  

Background: 

The Community Services Department operates and maintains various facilities, parks, 

and trails in the Township throughout the calendar year 

Discussion/Analysis/Overview: 

Point Clark Community Center  

The parquet floor in the upstairs of the Point Clark Community Center has been 

refinished (see picture). Community Services staff completed refinishing the week of 

November 15th, 2024. Rentals were cancelled for one week to allow the maintenance.  

Lucknow Town Hall 

The basement of the Lucknow Town Hall has been painted to give a fresh new look 

(see picture). Staff would like to extend thanks to Christine Lang who volunteered 

her time and expertise to the project. New curtains were also added to create privacy 

during rentals.  

Tuscarora Nature Trail 

Twenty danger trees were taken down at the Tuscarora Nature Trail in Point Clark. 

Savage Bros Tree Service removed the tops and left the body wood for nearby 

neighbours to use. This was included in the 2024 tree cutting budget.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

Financial Impacts: Included in 2024 operating budget 

 

Performance Measurement: 

 

Strategic Area:  

 ☒Embrace a thriving rural lifestyle ☐ Enhance Municipal Service Delivery 

☐Prepare for Inclusive Growth  ☐ Ensure Financial Stability  

 

Strategic Goal: Manage assets and infrastructure 

 

Respectfully Submitted By: Matt McClinchey, Parks, and Facilities Supervisor  

 

Report Approved By: 

Jodi MacArthur, Chief Administrative Officer 


